
Newsletter 2021
Thank you to our AMAZING community for participating in the Halloween Parade! The students

and parents that were able to join us enjoyed it very much. The students did a great job with

costumes. It was a fun-filled day!

The October PBIS student challenge was to fill a giant pumpkin with pumpkin stickers. Each

sticker represented a student listening, following directions, and meeting expectations. I am

pleased to say that we met our goal and were able to participate in all school virtual BINGO as a

reward. This month we are looking out for safe, respectful, and responsible behavior. Each

teacher will select a student of the week who is modeling these expectations on a regular basis.

I think the teachers will have a difficult time choosing since we have so many students who do

exactly that every day.

One of the most exciting things we did this month was take a field trip to the Environmental

Site. It had been so long since the students had been on a field trip and we were thrilled that

the weather cooperated. Students participated in a variety of learning activities including

learning about native birds and animals, a soil study, nature walks, and more. See the photo

below of the Downsville crew.

It’s the time of year for students to wear a winter coat, hat and mittens/gloves every day. Once

the snow falls, add boots and snow pants to that list. We do go outside every day unless the

temperature is below zero or there is heavy rain. Please make sure your child has these items

and call the office if you need help. We do have some coats and hats, but very few gloves.

Have a great weekend!

Mrs. Drout



Important Dates:

November  5 - Student Council Meeting - 8:15 a.m.
November  7 - Day Light Savings Time Ends
November 11 - Veterans Day
November 15 - PTC Meeting 5:30 p.m.
November 19 - Student Council Meeting - 8:15 a.m.
November 24 - 26 - Wednesday - Friday

NO SCHOOL!  Vacation
November 30 - End of  First Trimester

Hello from your school counselor!
This month I plan to have my SEL classes be focused on getting along
with others, which includes empathy, kindness, and conflict
resolution. If  you are connected to your student's Seesaw (K-2nd), I
plan to post updates on what more specific things we cover in class.

Also, if  you have a need please see the opportunity and resource listed below:

Christmas Miracle Event
This is a great opportunity in the community for those that need it:
"At our main Christmas Miracle event, we welcome over 200 children a year to
receive toys, warm winter clothing and a homemade Christmas feast. The
children and families also have a chance to get their photo taken with the one
and only, Santa Clause."

Guidelines:
1. Accepted ages are from newborn-14 year(s) of age.
2. Complete the application truthfully, without any missing information.
3. All applications must be submitted online https://apply.dunnchristmasmiracle.com/
4. Applicant(s) must be available to receive gifts on the scheduled delivery date of
December 14th, 2021.

Application Deadline is November, 15th 2021. To find out more visit
https://dunnchristmasmiracle.com/

Rebecca Pederson (she, her, hers)
School Counselor
Downsville Elementary (715) 664-8546 ext 81103 (M, W, F am)
Knapp Elementary (715) 665-2131 ext 20109 (T, Th, F pm)

https://apply.dunnchristmasmiracle.com/
https://dunnchristmasmiracle.com/


Happy Fall from your School Social Worker Shanda Henning!

● Did you know there is a new Dunn County Resource Guide?
Check it out!

● If you need assistance connecting with community resources,
please let me know!

● shanda_henning@msd.k12.wi.us or (715) 255-0877 (voice or text).

https://dunn.myresourceguide.org/resources






Kindergarten News:

We have been busy in Kindergarten. We have been learning about trees and leaves, how to be

a good citizen and about our neighborhood and world, and we are spotting those snap words in

our reading. We also got to make some bird feeders on our field trip to the Environmental Site

and we learned what else we can do to help birds in the winter.



First Grade News:

Happy Fall Ya’ll!  In first grade these past few weeks it has been SNAP WORD CENTRAL!

Snap words are words we can read, write and identify in a snap to help us become fluent

readers!  We are reading, writing and spotting snap words EVERYWHERE in first grade!

We enjoy writing our snap words in shaving cream, creating snap words out of play-doh and

legos and finally finding them in our stories.  Our classroom mascot Rasheed even brought

us diplomas, treats, and gifts to celebrate all of our growth in snap words this year!  We

cannot wait to see how many snap words we will be able to read and write by the end of

first grade! Love: Mrs. Gully’s First Graders



Second Grade News:
Hello Families!

This month in 2nd grade we are gearing up for the holidays in many different
areas of our classroom. In math we are working with 3 digit numbers and how we
add/subtract them. For reading and writing we are deep into nonfiction and
becoming experts in many different topics. For science we are wrapping up our
unit on rocks and soil while in social studies we are studying what life was like in
the past. As the weather starts to cool down, please send your child with lots of
layers as we will be outside each day!                                          Mr. Voss

Third Grade News:
Hello families!

The third graders have been busy learning and their brains are growing! They are
reading nonfiction books and writing about a topic they are an expert on. Please
practice multiplication facts at home to help your child succeed. I look forward to
a productive and fun remainder of the school year!                    Ms. Repinski



Fourth Grade News:
4th Grade Science Spotlight

In 4th grade one of our units is studying how the earth changes over
time.  We will learn about the process of weathering and erosion and its
impact.  The 4th graders are learning about these processes by investigating
and answering some of the following questions:  What is soil? Could a volcano
pop up in your backyard?  Why do some volcanoes explode? Does a mountain
last forever? How could you survive a landslide?,
and How can you determine where rocks come
from?

Students got plenty of hands-on
experience collecting soil samples and observing
erosion and weathering on our trip to the
environmental site.

Mrs. Anderson

\



Fifth Grade News:
The 5th graders have been rocking this first trimester!  They have learned how to
multiply and divide decimals in math.  In reading, they learned all about how to
read fiction stories, and they learned how to write fiction stories in their writing
lessons.  They have also learned about the atmosphere in science, and Native
Americans in Social Studies.

In addition to all of this, the students have also been working with their tree
buddies.  Each student picked a tree to study for the year.  They started by
naming their tree.  Then, they journaled about their tree.  The students go back to
the same tree once a month and write about any changes they see.  They all
enjoy having this quiet time outside to
reflect and write.

FInally, the 5th graders loved being able to
decorate our school with their Halloween
Dioramas.  The students split up into
groups of 6 and each student created a
room of a haunted house.  Then they
wrote a descriptive piece of writing about
their rooms.

The 5th graders will have much more to look forward to with a holiday project
coming up, and the arrival of trout eggs very soon.       Mr. Rozmiarek

Library News!
This month’s newsletter is being shared in digital format.

Here is the link: https://www.smore.com/58rpt!

Jessica Graham
@teacher_graham

Library Media Technology Integrator

jessica_graham@msd.k12.wi.us 715-232-3987

tinyurl.com/sdmalibraryk5

https://www.smore.com/58rpt
https://s.smore.com/u/a6e8/ebe15856fc6418cc592031fd9b871876.jpeg
http://www.twitter.com/@teacher_graham
mailto:jessica_graham@msd.k12.wi.us
http://tinyurl.com/sdmalibraryk5


Downsville Outdoor Club:

October 29th was the first meeting of the Downsville Outdoor Club.  The Outdoor
Club is new to Downsville Elementary this year.  It is open to any student in 4th
or 5th grade.  The purpose of the club is to get students interested in the
outdoors, teach about nature, and provide the opportunity to participate in
outdoor activities.

Twenty-six students attended the first meeting.  They met quickly in the gym,
then headed outside to plant tulip bulbs.  Each student got to plant one bulb.
After the planting was done, there was time to play a quick game that taught
about bats and echolocation.

The club will meet about once a month on Friday mornings.  Our next meeting
will be on December 3rd and we will be playing a giant game of tag that teaches
about population dynamics.  If you have any questions, or if you would like to
contribute in any way, feel free to reach out.

Mr. Rozmiarek Mr. Voss
5th Grade Teacher 2nd Grade Teacher


